

# **All Saints CE Primary School and Nursery**





A paper copy of this newsletter is available by contacting the school office.

# Spring Term 2024 – Week Beginning 17th March 2025



"we are all known and loved by God, all are precious in God's eyes, even before we are born."

Psalm 139:13-14

## **Ofsted Inspection**

On Tuesday and Wednesday this week, Ofsted will be carrying out their inspection of the school. They will be very interested in the views of parents, pupils and staff. They may wish to speak to you, they would really appreciate your views.

The link to Pupils Views Survey has been text to all families, the link to Parents Views Survey has been emailed to all parents and carers.

We really appreciate you taking a few moments of your time to complete the surveys.

#### **Red Nose Day**

Red Nose Day, is this Friday, let's celebrate 40 years of going big, giving big, and feeling good together. All children are invited to wear 'non-uniform' to school for a £1 donation. Please donate via the app.



# Attendance and Punctuality for week beginning 10th March 2025

**Punctuality** The school gates open at **8:45am** & close at **8:55am** please arrive on time. If the gate is locked and your child arrives through the main office doors, they are arriving late, and will receive a late mark, please avoid this and take a moment to explain to the office staff the reason.

First thing in the morning is the most crucial time of the day when children settle in and find out what they will be doing that day. Arriving late for school can have a massive impact on your child's education and wellbeing.

• 376 minutes of learning time was lost due to children arriving late for school this week. This is equivalent to a whole day!

Remember to keep your child at home if they have a temperature of 38 or above. For sickness and diarrhoea, children must remain absent from school or nursery for 48 hours after the last episode.

Reception	87.8%	Year 2	96.8%	Year 4	94.5%	Year 6	91.9%
Year 1	90.7%	Year 3	89.0%	Year 5	97.3%		

Well done to Year 2 & Year 5 They will receive 10 minutes extra playtime.

Whole School Attendance: 91.9% The school & national target is 96%.

#### All Saints' Vision and Values Award

At All Saints, our vision is **Learning for life, building a firm foundation.** We aim to give all children the best possible start in life and encourage the whole school community to be kind and forgiving towards one another. We aim to create a happy and caring atmosphere where children can learn, grow and develop together into independent and confident children ready to flourish and build their firm foundation for life.

We want to recognise the children who are working towards our school vision and are demonstrating our school Christian values. We present two weekly awards to two children in each class every week.

The Vision Award recognises children who have worked hard and are building their firm foundations in their learning or personal development.

The Values Award recognises children who are demonstrating our school values of **Love, Truth, Faith, Hope** or **Peace.** 

Spring Term 2 week 3 All Saints Vision and Values certificates have been awarded to:

Vision Awards			Values Awards			
Nursery	Khoben	Nursery	Summer	Faith		
Reception	Rian	Reception	Michael	Faith		
Year 1	Freddy	Year 1	Lexi-Leigh	Faith		
Year 2	Lyla	Year 2	Mia	Peace		
Year 3	Albureeleigh	Year 3	Eve	Love		
Year 4	Alex	Year 4	Maria	Hope		
Year 5		Year 5				
Year 6	Negeen	Year 6	Serren	Peace		

#### Check out the photos on the Vision & Values page of the website.

# **All Saints' Happy Lunchtime Awards**

Each week, our midday supervisors each choose a child each week who they feel has shown our school values at lunchtimes. This will be celebrated in our Celebration Assembly on Monday.

Mrs Hyde	Romy	Mrs Fyfe	Ariah
Mrs Powell	Olly	Mrs Clarke	Crystal
Miss Dodd	Hezekiah	Mrs Paradowska	Paree
Miss Lodge	Addilyn	Miss Barnes	Emmett
Ms Patel	Shunueeum	Miss Rouse & Mrs Lusty	Michael
Mrs Edwards	Preston		

The class winning the PomPom Challenge, receiving the Golden Lunchbox is:

The class winning the 'Kindness' PomPom Challenge for the most yellow pompoms is:

Year 1 Year 4

Well done to the whole school for all the lovely behaviour we have seen this week at Lunchtimes. All Saints has been 'Pom'tastic!





## **School Dinner Price Increase**

We have been notified by our catering suppliers that our prices will be increasing from 1<sup>st</sup> April. The cost of a school dinner will increase 10 pence to £2.75 per day (£13.75 for a week). Please can we remind all families who pay for their childs school meal that payment must be made in advance via the app – parentmail. All children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to universal free school meals.

If your circumstances have changed and you think you may be entitled to free school meals please refer to the 'poster' at the bottom of this newsletter.



## **Before & After School Care**

If your child is in Reception through to Year 6 and you would like to use our before or after school clubs please contact the school office to book them in. More information can be found by visiting our website:

https://www.allsaintsceprimaryschoolandnursery.co.uk/beforeandafterschool

#### **Easter Celebrations**

All children, in all year groups are invited to create something fabulous in celebration of Easter. They may choose to make a bonnet, an Easter Garden, or maybe a picture. There will be prizes for the best creation that has been made entirely by a child.

Children are welcome to bring their creations into the school hall from **Monday 31**<sup>st</sup> **March,** all creations must be in school by Friday 4<sup>th</sup> April as we will be holding our annual Easter Celebrations on **Monday 7**<sup>th</sup> **April**. All families from all year groups are welcome.

#### **Book Fair**

Thank you to all of our families who supported our Spring Book Fair a couple of weeks ago. Scholastic have confirmed the funds we have raised to purchase new books for our children is £172.80. This amount is fantastic and will enable us to secure some great new books across all year groups.

# Do you have a pre-school child?

Did you know that if you have any questions or queries about your child's language development, you can make an appointment to have an informal chat with a speech and language therapist? To make an appointment you can



telephone the speech and language department on 02476378620 and ask for 'an appointment for a drop-in session'. This will take place at a venue in Nuneaton and is a free service.

Important Dates for your Diary 2025				
Tuesday 18 <sup>th</sup> March	Ofsted Inspection			
Wednesday 19 <sup>th</sup> March	Ofsted Inspection			
Thursday 20 <sup>th</sup> March	Year 6 Parent Teacher Telephone Consultations AM			
Friday 21 <sup>st</sup> March	Red Nose Day – Non Uniform Day - £1 donation			
Monday 24 <sup>th</sup> March	Year 2 Parent Teacher Telephone Consultations			
Thursday 27 <sup>th</sup> March	Reception Parent Teacher Telephone Consultations			
Friday 28 <sup>th</sup> March	Year 6 Parent Teacher Telephone Consultations AM			
Monday 31 <sup>st</sup> March	Year 1 Parent Teacher Telephone Consultations			
Monday 31 <sup>st</sup> March	Children are invited to bring their Easter Creations in to school			
Tuesday 1 <sup>st</sup> April	Year 4 Parent Teacher Telephone Consultations			
Tuesday 1 <sup>st</sup> April	Parent & Child Easter Craft Workshop			
Thursday 3 <sup>rd</sup> April	Nursery Parent Teacher Telephone Consultations			
Monday 7 <sup>th</sup> April	Easter Celebrations in the hall at 9am			
Wednesday 9 <sup>th</sup> April	Change Makers 'Fussy Eating' assembly 2:15pm prompt			
Wednesday 9 <sup>th</sup> April	Year 3 class assembly, parents welcome 2:40pm prompt			
Friday 11 <sup>th</sup> April	Teacher Training Day – school closed to children			
Monday 14 <sup>th</sup> – Friday 25 <sup>t</sup>	April Easter Holidays			
Monday 28 <sup>th</sup> April	Children return to school			
Thursday 1 <sup>st</sup> May	Polling Station for local elections – school closed to children			
Thursday 8 <sup>th</sup> May Fu	sy Eating After School Workshops begin for adults and child	ren		
Thursday 22 <sup>nd</sup> May	Year 5 class assembly, parents welcome 2:40pm prompt			
Monday 26 <sup>th</sup> – Friday 30 <sup>t</sup>	May Summer Half Term Holiday			
Wednesday 16 <sup>th</sup> July	Year 6 class/ leavers assembly, parents welcome 2pm prompt			
Friday 18 <sup>th</sup> July	Last day of term, children break up for the summer			
Monday 21 <sup>st</sup> July	Teacher Training Day – school closed to children			
School Nurses text messaging number: 07520619376				
https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/ Practical advice for parents				



Warwickshire Safeguarding If you have concerns that a child is suffering any form of abuse, neglect or cruelty contact the **Warwickshire** 

Children and Families Front Door (Front Door) immediately by calling 01926 414144. Lines are open Monday to Thursday 8.30am - 5.30pm, Friday 8.30am - 5.00pm. If you need to get in touch out of usual office hours, please contact the Emergency Duty Team immediately by calling 01926 886922. If you think that a child is at immediate risk, call 999.



# THERE IS SUCH A THING AS A



# **FREE LUNCH**

Save time and money making packed lunches with our friendly, delicious, nutritious, free hot lunches worth over £500 per year

Contact your school and book your child's lunches today.

Families may be eligible for free school meals. To find out go to:

https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-school-meals

#### Every meal is freshly prepared daily

We serve delicious handmade puddings, fresh fruits and yoghurts

Vegetables, salads, fruits and breads feature on our menus everyday

There are lots of vegetarian and vegan options

We cater for special dietary requirements and allergens

For more information go to: www.educaterers.co.uk Follow us on 'X' and Instagram @educaterers

> EVERY child in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 is entitled to a universal infant free school lunch







#### **HTC Big Local Update**

The Hub strives to be a welcoming place for everyone and during 2025 will be working to offer a variety of activities for all. For more updates check out their Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/HillTopandCaldwell

Their current regular opening times are:

#### **MONDAY**

-Warm Hub open 8.30am-12pm

A warm space for anyone, with light refreshments and a warm breakfast available (EG porridge, toast, sausage sandwiches).

- -Afternoon Walk, starting in March. The walk will be gentle and accessible, heading out from The Hub at 12.30pm and finishing back at the hub for refreshments.
- -Yoga with Ritu, starting in March. An evening introductory yoga class starting at 6pm.

#### **TUESDAY**

-Chair Yoga with Ritu

An introductory course to armchair yoga, for all abilities. From 12.15 until 12.45pm

-Social Brew open 1-3pm

More refreshments and a chance to catch up with new and old friends. Some crafting activities on offer, participation not mandatory!

-Girls Youth Club, run by Positive Impact. 3.30pm until 5pm. Ages 11-16, free activities.

#### **WEDNESDAY**

Child immunisations with Redroofs Surgery, pop in to chat to one of the team to find out information about the benefits of child immunisations and to make a booking. February 26th 1-5pm. March 12th 10-12pm. March 26th 1-5pm.

#### **THURSDAY**

Think Active's Matt runs a healthy living themed session on the first Thursday of every month from 10-12pm, often with visits from health themed organisations offering support. Always included is Matt's fun seated exercise!

On the Thursday's Matt's not at the Hub, Positive Impact run their regenerate session from 10-12, another relaxed session, themed around health and led by the members of the group.

